Stark County Ski Club Zoom Meeting February 15, 2022

Call to Order: President Michael Bishop called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m, allowing people to join via the Zoom platform. He
welcomed attendees (18 logged on) and reminded all to be on mute until recognized. Mike Bishop asked for a motion to not review
the previous meeting minutes. Fred Scherer made the Motion, which was seconded by Scott Hunsinger.

Mike Bishop called for the following reports:

Officer / Chair Reports

President Report: Mike Bishop stated there was no Old Business to review. Under New Business, Mike reported it was election
time and once again membership will be directed to the website to nominate officers and trip committee representatives. Mike
asked current position holders if they were willing to stay on and most agreed but would also be willing to train if someone wanted
to step in or run for a position. Mike noted that those nominated would be asked to formally accept prior to voting.

Treasurer Report: Melba Gasque reported she had not reviewed the current spreadsheet. Melba noted there are still a lot of
outstanding vouchers which will change the balance. At this time Mike Bishop explained to new attendees how they can volunteer
at Benson Stadium to earn vouchers to be used towards trips.

Vice President Report: Gail Vogt reported there would be a March and April physical meeting at Coaches (old Fox and Hound). She
will post more information. Gail noted the log on information for the February CMSC meeting was late and she did not attend the
meeting. Looking over the notes, CMSC made some constitutional changes and CMSC club trips seem to be going well.
Merchandising: Gail Vogt reported she needs a few more new items to have the minimum 12 for embroidery. Keep a look out on
the clearance aisles at this time of year. It costs $3.50 to embroider the SCSC logo.

Secretary Report: Jennifer Stephan stated she had nothing to report.

Membership: Debbie Scherer reported 227 total members, which includes 25 new.

Newsletter Report: Mike Bishop reported he purchased the pdf plug-in but it did not work as efficiently as he would like. With Bill
Bail’s help, Mike hopes to have a link for people to preview. Mike reminded all who contribute to the newsletter that he would like
to get the March issue out by February 26.

Fundraising Report: Donna Brancifort was absent. Mike Bishop noted that HOF plans to hold more concerts/events.

Website Report: Bill Bail was absent.

Facebook Report: Gary Johnson reported he needs Mt. Snow pictures to post. Texting pictures to Gary works best.

Social Chair Report: Diane Marzec reported there would be a social at Gervasi’s Still House February 23. She will send out an email
closer to the time. Tuesday, March 22, there will be a social at Royal Docks on Fulton Rd. Diane has a game night with euchre
tournament scheduled for April 30 at St Michaels. There is a $5 cover charge towards the cost of the room and $3 fee for euchre.
Those who miss getting one of the 24-euchre spots or just want to play something else can play other games. BYOB, alcohol
allowed. Diane will be sending out information for the July 15-17 Mohican camping trip and she and Gail are also looking at a white-
water rafting trip in the fall. Gail has been gathering information on the new comedy club in Massillon for a potential social.
Kayaking Report: Jason Stephan reported he would have a schedule to post soon. Jason noted he hopes to participate by socially
distancing. Drew Gonyias volunteered to help Jason with the kayaking schedule.

Trip Committee Report: John Masalko was absent and Scott Hunsinger reported that Gail Vogt is attending the Mountain Travel
Symposium April 3-8 at Vail. Gail will look primarily at Ikon Pass resorts since Epic resorts have been the focus the previous few
years. Scott called for the following reports:

Mount Snow, VT Feb 6- 11 Trip Leader Art Pokopac. Art reported although there were initial delays, everyone still arrived at Mount
Snow on time. There was great skiing at the ski in/ski out accommodations.

Snow Trails Family Day Feb 19 Trip Leader Andy Findlay. Andy reported he would be at the new lodge to distribute passes to
anyone who had contacted him and he would be able to reserve one table for the group.

Timberline-Canaan Valley, WV Feb 27-Mar 1 $215 Self Drive Trip Leader Scott Hunsinger. Scott reported 31 are sighed up. Check in
time is 4 pm Sunday and check out time is 11 am.

Park City, UT Mar 26-Apr 2 $1,100 Trip Leader John Masalko 36 are signed up.

Miscellaneous: Gail asked to have business cards printed to take to MTS. Mike Bishop was able to do some editing to a card he had
saved and presented Gail some style choices during the meeting. Gail noted these could be generic enough to hand out at any
event. Gail also noted that a dedicated email for the trip committee would be nice to have when companies are submitting their
quotes.

Rich Ramsey gave some feedback on the Mount Snow trip, noting the lack of kitchens on a 5-night trip. It was similarly noted to
expect the same at Park City since the club is staying at a hotel and not condominiums.

Meeting Adjournment: Meeting was adjourned at 7:55 p.m. Motion to adjourn was made by Jeri Johnson; seconded by Diane
Marzec.

Respectfully Submitted, Jennie Stephan — Secretary



